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	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

February 11, 2008

Academic Council Room

11:00 am

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m. by President H. Kim Bottomly.  The minutes of the December 4, 2007 meeting were approved. 

President’s Report

President Bottomly opened the meeting by stating how pleased she was to be starting her second semester at Wellesley. She reported on the most recent meeting of the Board of Trustees. She announced the board's approval of enhancements to the financial aid policy, replacing loans with grants for students from families with calculated annual incomes below $60,000 and reduce loans by one-third for students from families with calculated annual incomes between $60,000 and $100,000. The change applies to all financial aid awards, including those for current students, beginning with the next academic year. This policy change will bolster aid to students and families who need it the most, those who are least able to repay loans and is part of an ongoing effort to make a Wellesley education affordable to qualified students regardless of their families' financial circumstances. 

The President also announced that, following the approval of a bond issuance plan at the October Trustee meeting,  the College had secured funding at a favorable rate to access 26M in new funding for current and on-going projects. 

She reported that the Dean of Students search was well underway and that three finalists would be visiting campus during the week of February 11. All staff were encouraged to participate in an open meeting with each of the three candidates and provide the search committee with feedback. President Bottomly acknowledged the work of Michelle Lepore, who has provided strong leadership as Interim Dean of Students. 

In addition, she announced the appointment of Susan Challenger as the new Executive Director of the Alumnae Association beginning February 1 and introduced Kathy Stewart and Maud Chaplin as the College's new Omnibudspersons.  

Finally, she thanked the Alumnae Office for their hard work on the Alumnae Achievement Awards, which took place the previous week.

Information Services Training Opportunities
Veronica Brandstrader, IS Director of Planning and Communication, provided those in attendance with some background on the information services training programs, mentioning that in the past the IS department had offered training classes to staff. But these tapered off in recent years due to loss of staff and lack of interest. Last year, the creation of the popular Shop Talk program led to the realization that there is now a strong demand for increased professional training opportunities. The IS department has now partnered with the organization Compuworks to offer high quality workshops for software that is not "Wellesley-specific." Shop Talk will continue to develop communities of interest and will be supported by IS as needed. Training programs through Compuworks will be available to staff at no cost to their home department (unless they do not attend a workshop for which they are registered). The program is now in a pilot stage, with programs being added for the spring and the summer. Staff can learn about these programs through postings on Faculty-Staff or the Human Resources training page or the Training & Element K page on the Computing Pages website. IS will continue to offer deskside coaching and will support the roll-out of Office 2007 this summer. 

Maureen Williams, Enterprise Resources and Planning Manager, spoke about outreach and support services related to Banner. Her goal is to increase the user community's access to resources, build a network of users and gain a better understanding of what the user needs are. IS is offering training to raise the level of Banner skills and user comfort level, with a focus on user functionality. She passed out the agenda for the February 12 Banner  & Finance Topics User Group. 

Connect ED Notification System
Police Chief Lisa Barbin announced that the College has subscribed to a new service for emergency preparedness through a company called Connect ED. In the event of a serious emergency, a message will be sent to all students via e-mail and cell phones for students and via e-mail, home and office phones for faculty and staff. The system will be tested on February 27. 

Wellness Program
Connie Bauman, PERA, led attendees in a stretch and reminded staff about the College's Wellness program, which has been in effect since the early 1980's. Activity classes are offered at the lunch hour every day, and new classes include Zoomba. These classes are a good opportunity to network and socialize in addition to helping with fitness goals. More information on the Wellness program is available at http://www.wellesley.edu/Wellness/. Staff are encouraged to respond to a survey that will be sent out this semester and also to join the Wellness Committee. Contact Connie Bauman at cbauman@wellesley.edu if interested.

Special Events Update
The College's new Events Manager, Sunayana Dyer, announced a new on-line room reservation system for faculty and staff, linked to the Special Events web page and First Class calendar. The new system is faster and contains photos and a virtual tour of on-campus event space, as well as information on maximum capacity and technical resources. Users will now know instantly if a room is available. Staff are encouraged to submit space requests on line at least two weeks prior to their event. Confirmations will be sent within 72 hours and should be printed out and brought to the event. The Special Events office welcomes comments and suggestions.

Theater Program Update
Nora Hussey, Director of the Wellesley Theater, thanked staff for their patronage and support. She announced two upcoming major productions, Spoon River Anthology and Our Town, and encouraged staff members to audition for the former. She distributed brochures with information about these productions and others, including the annual children's musical theatre production.

Open Mic
Martha Dietrick, PERA, announced the new "FIT" card initiative for students, offering incentives for activity points earned through participation in PERA programs. She asked staff to encourage student employees to participate. 

Lynne Payson, Special Events, reminded staff to keep an eye out for the Food Flash messages that are posted on Faculty-Staff informing the community about daily menu items in the Campus Center.

Kathy Stewart, Human Resources, announced upcoming HR events including a Trading Spaces on February 13, a workshop on parenting teenagers on March 12, a workshop on organizing e-mail and a brown bag lunch about performance management later in the semester. More information on HR programming is posted on the HR website. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:42.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Thomas-Starck

Secretary
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